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Be Responsible Be Respectful Be Safe 

A Message from the Principal 
Dear Parents, Carers and Community Members 
 
Newsletter 

Well Summer is certainly behind us and mornings out at gate duty have definitely dropped 
in temperature. I hope you are all dealing with the change in weather – for some it is a wel-
come change. Remember if your child needs new warmth for their school uniform, please 
see the staff in Administration for support.  

 

Official Opening 

On Thursday 23rd May, James Merlino MP, the Minister for Education will be visiting both 
Melton Secondary School and Melton Specialist School at approx. 1pm. Our local member 
Steve McGee will also be in attendance. They will tour the new facilities with our School 
Captains and officially open the new buildings.  

 

Education Week 

Next week is our Annual Education Week – the theme this year is Celebrating Careers. Both 
the Primary and the Secondary Schools have some interesting activities planned. By devel-
oping the independence of our students from an early age, we are setting the scene for 
them to broaden their options when choosing a career or pathway at 18. Careers mean very 
different things to when I was at school and certainly there is no expectation that a young 
person will start a job only once in their working life. 

 

PASS Conference 

This week, Alice and I are attending the Victorian Principals Association of Special Schools 
conference. The theme for this conference is around developing Student Voice in our 
school. We are aware that we have much work to do in this area and we are keen to see 
what the research in to best practice is for special schools. We look forward to imple-
menting new ideas and strategies with the school community when we return. Obviously 
the first step is developing the communication skills of our learner which is our School AIP 
goal this year.  

 
Working Bee 
We were very sorry to postpone the Working Bee for last weekend. Unfortunately we did 
not have enough attendees to go ahead. We will set a new date before it gets too wet and 
let you all know – come along and meet some other families and enjoy a yummy lunch 
whilst helping out to get some well planned project underway.  
 
 
Best wishes everyone, 
Brooke 

DATES TO  
REMEMBER 

20th May 
to  
25th May 

Education Week 

22nd May 

National  

Simultaneous  

Story time -  

Primary  

26th May National Sorry Day 

30th May 
Prospective  

Student School 
Tour 

10th June 
School Closed –
QUEENS BIRTHDAY 

Public Holiday 

11th June 
School Council 
Meeting 5pm 

13th June 
Prospective  

Student School 
Tour 

27th June 
Last day of  

classes Term 2 3pm 
Finish 

28th June 
SSG Day—
STUDENT FREE 
DAY 



 
 

 

SCHOOL COMMUNITY HYGIENE PROGRAM 
Infectious disease outbreaks such as gastroenteritis and influenza can severely impact student attendance, learning 
and the welfare of the school community. 

 

Establishing good hygiene practices at any age is key to preventing the spread of infectious disease.  

 

With cold and flu season here, hygiene is extremely important.  We have members of our school community who 
have suppressed immune systems and to help prevent the spread of communicable illness we will be helping the 
school community to establish easy to follow wellness practices.  

 

We will support healthy hygiene practices within the school community through the following initiatives: 

 Free vaccination programs for students 

 The roll out of hygiene and hand washing  learning programs and visual reminders for students, staff and 
visitors 

 Increased availability of hygiene equipment in classrooms, bathrooms, changing spaces and common 
areas 

 Information on how to stop spread of illness in school newsletters 

 Hygiene information packs distributed to families at the next SSG 

 Informing families of what to look out for when their child is ill and information on keeping students 
who are unwell at home to rest and recover until the illness passes 

 Tips to keep well during the year 

 

We look forward to working towards a healthly school community together. 



 
 
 

VET HORTICULTURE PROGRAM 

Horticulture students, worked extremely hard last week, planting out the new gardens in front of the new Reception 
Areas. These plants will create a lovely welcoming atmosphere and sensory opportunities for our students and visi-
tors to our school. 
 
All the plants that they planted have been grown in the VET Horticulture 
propagation unit. We received these plants through the Greening the 
West/City West Water ‘Trees for Schools’ grant program in July 2018.  
 
The VET students in 2018 and 2019 have nurtured the seedlings into 
larger plants, to ensure they will grow successfully when they were 
planted. We thank everyone involved in the program.  
 
We are very proud of this group of students and if you pass any of our 
Horticulture students on a Wednesday around the school, please 
thank them for making our school more appealing for all to enjoy. 
 
VET  
Horticulture 
Staff 
Heather, 
Audrey & Jo 

PRIMARY SWIMMING PROGRAM 

Each Thursday three of our Primary classes are attending swimming 
lessons at Genesis Gym in Brookfield.  
 
In our swimming lessons we are focusing on water safety ,which is a 
really important skill which helps to reduce the risk of drowning and 
injury.  
 
Students are also learning some basic swimming skills such as floating, 
paddling and diving. Students really enjoyed their swimming time and 
showed exemplary behaviour, we can’t wait for our next lesson next 
week.  
 
All swimmers are very thankful to Geoff, our PE teacher for organising our swimming program. 



 
 
 

GOTCHA SHOP NEWS 

What is the Gotcha Shop? 
To assist with positive behaviour support (PBS) students receive ‘gotcha cards’ for demonstrating our school values 
of safe, respectful and responsible. The ‘gotcha shop’ is an opportunity for students to ‘buy’ items using their gotcha 
cards earnt to reinforce positive behaviour through our school values.  
 
We are hoping to launch the Gotcha Shop commencing week 6. Classrooms will be allocated a time to visit and 

‘spend’ their Gotcha Cards once over four days – Monday, Tuesday, Thursday or Fridays.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How can you help? 
We are seeking donations in great condition that students can purchase in our shop. Examples include; 

 Stationary 
 Toys (figurines, novelty toys, games, stress balls) 
 Clothing (socks, hats, t-shirts, jumpers, shoe laces) 
 Sporting Equipment (balls, mini-games) 
 Special occasion cards (birthday cards, Christmas cards, Mother’s Day etc.)  
 Magazines 
 ‘L’ Plates/ ‘P’ Plates 
 Costume jewellery (wrist bands, fake rings, lanyards)  
 Ornaments  
 Personal care items 

If you have any questions or would like to assist us in building partnerships with companies for donations please 
contact Megan Oldfield (VCAL Teacher).  

 

CONGRATULATIONS… 
Blayke Lewis, Stefan Spirovski, Coby Wait, Riley Hills & Courtney Hemming! 

These students were randomly selected from our PBS draw to have lunch with 

the principal on Wednesday 22nd May at 12.00pm! 
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